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Following a recount of votes and at the meeting of the Board of Canvassers held on 

November 24, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at the Vineyard Town Hall, 240 East Gammon Road, 

Vineyard, Utah, the results of the 2015 Municipal General were certified as follows: 

 

CANDIDATE OFFICE VI-01 VI-02  TOTAL 

Chris Judd Council    117 

Nathan Riley Council    117 

G. Tyce Flake Council    139 

Sean Fernandez Council      103 

TOTAL VOTES     476 

REIGISTERED VOTERS     416 

 

Following the recount, the votes for candidates in second and third place ended in a tie. At 

the time of the canvass and pursuant to Utah Code 20A-1-304, the two (2) candidates with 

the tying votes rolled dice to determine the winner. The results of the dice roll were as 

follows: Chris Judd 12, Nathan Riley 21. 
 

At the conclusion of General Election Canvass, the follow motion was made: 

 

Boardmember  Goodman   moved to certify the results of the November 3, 2015 Municipal General 

Election, and to certify the election of G. Tyce Flake and Nathan Riley as Councilmembers for a 

four year term. Boardmember Farnworth seconded the motion. The vote was recorded as follows: 

 

    Aye   Nay   Absent 

Boardmember Farnworth   X    

Boardmember Fernandez          X 

Boardmember Fullmer                X   

Boardmember Goodman X 

Boardmember Riley  X 
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